Summary of the letter from Green Salvation of 09.11.2007

Green Salvation (GS) would like to draw the Committee’s attention to the need to verify official information received from public authorities of Kazakhstan. It is important not only with regard to the approaching 3rd meeting of the Parties to the Convention the  national implementation report to be submitted by Kazakhstan, but also with regard to consideration of communication ACCC/C/2007/20.  
In April this year GS received a letter from the Ministry of Environment (MoE) which stated that Ministry of Economy and Budgeting deleted provisions related to the Plan of implementation of decisions adopted at MoP2 from the state budget allocated for environmental protection in 2005-2007. GS informed the CC of this in its letter of 20.04.2007. However GS received a letter from the Ministry of Economy dated 31 May 2007 which stated that information provided by MoE was not reliable and that they (Ministry of Economy) received no proposals related to the Convention from MoE).
Free interpretation of the Convention’s provisions and the Committee’s findings by official of various public authorities is another dangerous trend. A letter of 12.09.2007 received from the Department of natural resources and resource management of Almaty received by GS in response to GS’s request related to illegal construction of power-lines of 110KW distorted the recommendations made by the Committee with regard to communication АССС/С/2004/02.
GS would also like to inform the Committee that Government of Kazakhstan did not approve the draft strategy on implementation of decision II/5a. The draft had been sent by the MoE to the Secretariat (03.02.2006). In the MoE’s opinion the issue of approving this Strategy today is outdated because the newly-adopted Environmental Code almost fully takes into account recommendations set out in decision I/5s (letter of MoE of 05.10.2007).

Copies of the four letters referred to above are attached.
